Mayor's Upper Window

Arthur Green, Mayor





Fall is here! The city looks wonderful with the bale trail, home fall decorations, and the leaves turning colors.

LEAF PICKUP

has started, and pickup will be on
Monday and Wednesday until
December 9,2020. Please rake leaves to
the curb, but do not rake into the street or
pile on the sidewalk. We want our city
walkers to be safe!

COVID-19 Pandemic is a growing problem in Kentucky, in Todd County, and in surrounding areas. We are encouraging you to follow the CDC guideline and the guideline to have a safe Halloween.

- Mear a mask if within 6 feet of others not in your family unit.
- Wash and or disinfect your hands often. do not touch your face.
- Do not be in groups larger than 10.
- When go inside a building wear your mask to protect others.
- f wearing a Halloween mask use an approved mask under it.

We want to have a safe Halloween weekend, please help keep everyone safe. The City of Elkton has guideline posted on our web page and the County has posted Halloween guideline.

Contact Us:

Elkton City Hall and Utilities

71 Public Square Elkton, Kentucky 42220 Ph: 270-265-9877 Email: cityhall@elktonky.com

Elkton Police Department

73 Public Square Elkton, Kentucky 42220 Ph: 270-265-9879

City Council Meetings:

2nd Thursday Every Month at 6 PM At City Hall, 71 Public Square

All meeting dates and times are posted on our events calendar at www.elktonky.com.



Elkton will be having trick or treating on October 31 from 5:30 PM to 7:30PM

Elkton Police will be out that night passing out items!



Elkton Small Business owners are planning an Octoberfest on Saturday, October 31st

from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., with music, entertainment, car show, food trucks, pumpkin contest, and costume parade with trick or treating around the square. Look for details on city web page and notices in the local business shops.

COVID GUIDELINES WILL NEED TO BE FOLLOWED.

A Christmas Parade will be held in Elkton on Saturday, December 12, 2020. Details will be out in a few weeks



City Council Election

The general election is on November 3, and you will be electing a city council for a 2 year term. If you have a ballot mail it in. Early in person voting has started. Be Sure to have you vote

Dolly Parton's Imagination Library for City of Elkton Children:

The City Council approved the start of the Imagination Library for all children living in Elkton 5 years of age and younger. To receive books to be mailed to them please Contact City hall for information.

Planning & Zoning.

A study is being started to make changes to improve process and timelines. If you have changes you feel needs to be made to our planning & zoning. Contact the Mayor.

New Water Meters:

Installation of the some of the new meter will begin this month and our plan is to have all new meters in by end of the year. If you signed up for a cellular meter you will receive information from city hall to give you details by the first of the year.

Growth in City. If you drive around the city you can see houses being built, house improvements being made, new building going up and business property being sold. We have builders looking for property, if you have land in the city for sale, let us know we will pass that information to those

Milestone events: Congratulations to the following Elkton residents for reaching a milestone in their life. Proclamations will be issued for a day in their honor on their birthday. Mr. Bill Addison will be celebrating 100 years on November 5th and Mr. Monroe Threlkel will be celebrating his 90th birthday on November 19. Wish these fine gentlemen a happy day.



Proclamations will be issued for 50th wedding anniversaries, birthdays on milestones of 90, 95, 100, etc. for our residents in the city. Just let city hall know of the event in advance.

Citizen concerns: The most frequent concerns are that people are driving too fast on our street and the noise of some vehicles. Observation is that most everyone is driving over the speed limit. So please be aware of your speed, the school zones, and the many adults and children who walk in town. Citizens have been stopped for

City Lake update: Many of you are aware that our lake which at one time supplied all our water, has been under state order to be removed. We are in the process of getting an approved state plan and making application for a FEMA grant to breech the dam. We have just approved a contract to sell lumber at the site to help pay for the necessary work.

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL BUSINESSES......WE NEED THEM, THEY NEED YOU.

A quote: Arthur Blank, co-founder of Home Depot quotes his mother saying: "Do the right thing for the right reason and live with the consequences."

During these times we live in ,would it not be great to have everyone do the right thing . The consequence would certainly be right. I wish everyone a great fall season and a happy and safe Halloween.